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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM: 6
       DATE: April 1, 2004
BRIEFING: 2004-B0058
       PREPARED BY: Doug Stevenson
SUBJECT:  Improving Community Programs for Offenders under State and County Supervision
SUMMARY:   The West Central Region (King and Pierce Counties)  of the State Department of Corrections (DOC) has been working in partnership with Tacoma and Pierce County to improve results for offenders under state supervision in the community.  Donald Lachman, a consultant working with DOC and the Tacoma/Pierce County Community Partners project, and Jim Blodgett, Regional Administrator for DOC, are here today to brief the committee on the progress they are making in Pierce County and to explore the possibility of developing a similar partnership here in King County.  
The Tacoma/Pierce County project grew out of a community effort to reduce problems with chronic street populations and a realization by both county corrections and state DOC that a significant portion of the population recycling through the jail and onto the streets was under state community supervision.  The state has been spending significant amounts to track and provide transitional housing for these people, but the failure rates and resulting increases in cost to the community as well as the state can no longer be accepted or afforded.  The county and state have, therefore, agreed with the help of other community partners to implement a more focused  transitional program designed to help offenders succeed in the community, emphasizing coordination and continuity, use of evidence-based, best practices and evaluation and accountability.  
Mr. Lachman and Mr. Blodgett are prepared to describe in more detail what the state, county and other community actors are doing in the Tacoma area and to begin discussions of what the possibilities for similar cooperation might be in King County.  They have briefed Executive Sims who has arranged for them to meet with key department directors next week.  They have also met with the Downtown Seattle Association, which has established the Metropolitan Improvement District to provide funding for downtown related public safety and employment programs.  The Director of the Metropolitan Improvement District, Dave Dillman, is also here today.  
ATTACHEMENT: 
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Jim Blodgett, West Central Region Administrator, Washington State Department of Corrections
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